Dear 

We would like to announce another step in our continuing efforts to meet our organizational mission to improve the health and lives of our patients and community, while also maintaining fiscal responsibility.  

Effective “enter date”, collection of insurance co-payments will be required in “your facility name” (name of departments) through the Point-of-Service (POS) Collection and Financial Counseling program.  Co-payment collection is best practice among leading health systems and has been in place at most area hospitals for years.  

Realizing while any visit to an Emergency Department can be stressful, frightening and confusing, the bills you receive afterward can have the same effect.  This new program will reduce administrative costs, provide more information to patients about our billing and financial services as well as increase patient satisfaction.

The priority will always be to provide the best medical care and ensure your comfort while in our facility.  Co-payment collection will only take place after patients have been medically screened and stabilized.

This program has been designed around the medical treatment to ensure your care comes first.  Our registration staff will register each patient and ensure that all personal and insurance information is current.  While you are being treated, they will verify the insurance coverage.    When you have been discharged, they will inform you of any patient payment for which you are responsible.   At this point, we will work with you to resolve your payment before you leave.  Easy options include: payroll deduction, credit card, check, cash, payment plan or financial counseling for our many assistance programs.   

For anyone expressing a need for help with payment, the staff will provide information and will review the various financial assistance programs that are available.  They will assist you in completing the application and get you started in the qualification process.

We want to thank you for your current and past dedication to our organization and appreciate your support with this new process. As with all changes, we want to know how we're doing.  Please contact us if you have questions, comments or concerns.

Sincerely,

POS Collection Committee

